
Town Manager’s Update 
March 9, 2017

 
 
Announcements 
 

• 2017 dog licenses are now available.  All dogs 4 months and older are required by state law to 
be licensed.  Please contact the Town Clerk’s office with any questions. 
 

• The Annual Easter Egg Hunt will take place on Saturday, April 8th. Plans are underway to give 
out more than 5,000 Easter Eggs this year.  

• The Merrimack Chamber of Commerce will be hosting their Annual Spring Into Chic Fashion 
Show and Expo on Thursday, April 6th from 6 – 8 pm at the Courtyard by Marriott in Nashua. 
Fashions from local boutiques and the Merrimack Premium Outlets will be featured.  Our own 
Finance Director, Paul Micali, Parks & Recreation Director, Matt Casparius, Police Chief Mark 
Doyle, and Library Director Yvette Couser have agreed to participate as models.  The Chamber 
will be awarding one $500 cash scholarship to one participating Merrimack High School Senior 
and the event will be emceed by WMUR’s Kevin Skarupa.  Please visit the Chamber of 
Commerce website at www.merrimackchamber.org for information or to purchase tickets. 
 

• The Library will be hosting the Michael LoVerme Memorial Foundation’s Annual Computer 
Clinic on Saturday, March 25th from 9-1:30 pm.  This is an opportunity to have a trained 
computer technician solve your technology problems during a one-on-one session.  Please visit 
the library website at www.merrimacklibrary.org  for details. 
 

• The Highway Division is seeking applicants for our four summer maintainer positions to 
maintain athletic fields and park areas.  If you know anyone interested please have them visit the 
Town website and fill out an application. 
 

• The Public Works Department is selling compost bins and rain barrels at discounted prices.  
Orders need to be placed by March 24th.  Details can be found on the Public Works Facebook 
page or the Town website, or by calling Public Works. 
 

 
Town Manager’s Report 
 

• Despite having no snow on the ground; The 25th Annual Winter Carnival was a huge success 
with an estimated 600 people in attendance.  
 

• The Public Works Department would like to welcome the following new members to their team: 
o Kevin Montminy and Ryan Boisvert in our Highway Division 
o Victor Rezendes in our Solid Waste Division 
o Chris Ciardelli in our Wastewater Division 
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